
From: John Galt
To: "Shane Miller"
Cc: Bio Park; Andrea Larson; Mary Swan; Eileen Keiffer; Tori Harris; "Holly Miller"
Subject: RE: In Re: APL 19-002 - Shane Miller v. City of Mercer Island
Date: Monday, October 18, 2021 5:52:37 PM

Dear Principal Parties:
Based upon Sections, 2, 3, 4, 6, 7, and 9 of Mr. Miller’s Request for Continuance/Rescheduling

of Hearing Date (filed today) I herewith agree to Continue the October 28th hearing to a

date/time to be set at the outset of the October 28th hearing: I will convene the hearing as
currently scheduled (October 28, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. via Zoom) at which time we will set a
date/time for continuance and then recess the hearing until that date/time.
I would have preferred to be able to allow the City to respond to Mr. Miller’s request.
However, given the short amount of time involved and both principal parties’ need to plan
their time, I have concluded that I needed to act on the request promptly.
I am requiring that we open the hearing as scheduled so that we can set a new date/time on
the record, thus obviating the need for any further public notice. (A continuance announced
on the record does not require further public notice.)

I will “see” you all on October 28th at 9:00 a.m. via Zoom to set a new date/time for
continuance of the hearing.
Respectfully,
John E. Galt
Hearing Examiner/Officer
Mediator
Voice: (425) 259-3144
From: Shane Miller [mailto:shane_miller_usa@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Monday, October 18, 2021 2:37 PM
To: John Galt
Cc: Bio Park; Andrea Larson; Mary Swan; Eileen Keiffer; Tori Harris; Holly Miller
Subject: Re: In Re: APL 19-002 - Shane Miller v. City of Mercer Island
Dear Mr. Hearing Examiner,
I have no choice but to Request a Continuance / Rescheduling of the October 28th Hearing,
based on the attached summary of a partial summary of key issues caused. I am bringing this
Request to you as soon as I possibly could based on recent communications and issues
discovered. Please give strong consideration to my attached Request. I look forward to hearing
from you. Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions or to discuss.
Thank you in advance for your consideration.
Sincerely,
Shane Miller
(206) 910-8443

mailto:jegalt755@gmail.com
mailto:shane_miller_usa@yahoo.com
mailto:bio.park@mercergov.org
mailto:andrea.larson@mercergov.org
mailto:mary.swan@mercergov.org
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=user29c8349c
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=usera43297b2
mailto:hollymillerus@gmail.com

